	Cromwell Little League 

Board Meeting
	3/12/18
7:30 PM

Community Room, CPD


Meeting Minutes 3/12/18 – Monthly Meeting

21 Members in attendance: Jim Vinchetti, Bill Sullivan, Steve Santello, Brian Hickey, Gene Ucol, John Salafia, Ken Rozich, Scott Brown, Gene Chiappetta, Scott Phillips, Craig Dixon, Chris Crawford, Dave Went, Dave Friend, Rich Masiello, Dane Semper, BJ Treese, Brian Pereira, Paula Krampitz, Phil Goduti, Carl Semino
Accept Annual Meeting Minutes – Motion by Gene Chiappetta 2nd by Dane Semper
Officer Reports
1. Financial Report –Refer to emailed report. 
2. Information – Shawn Gallagher reported via email that he has asked the division VPs for their teams, rosters, and schedule so that he can update the website.
3. Marketing –Chris Crawford reported that he is working on getting sponsors and currently has approximately 30 businesses committed. The Stop and Shop raffle day will be May 5th from 10am-2pm. The West Side raffle day will be May 19th from 10am-2pm. Jim Vinchetti has the raffle tickets and Shawn will get them to the teams once he has the rosters.
4. Equipment – Gene Ucol reported that he was approached from the vendor in town to do the uniforms. They will do the 50/70 uniforms. Gene reviewed the equipment needs for the league. The biggest need is in the TBall and Single A divisions. On a motion by Phil Goduti, 2nd by Dane Semper it was decided to allocate $1,200 to purchase the equipment needed for the TBall and Single A divisions.
5. Safety – Jim Vinchetti reported on Carl’s behalf. The safety meeting is March 28th at WIS starting at 7:30pm. Carl has met with Eric and everything has been transferred to Carl. The safety manual will be submitted to Little League International by the end of March. 
6. Legal - Nothing to report at this time.

7. District 9 – Nothing to report at this time.
8. Fields – Dave Went reported that he received the available gym times from the town today and he will get those to the coaches as soon as possible. Jim Vinchetti reported that the town council voted to approve $60,000 for field renovations. This has to go before the finance committee. Jim will let everyone know when the finance meeting is so that we can attend and show our support.
9. Auxiliary – Paula Krampitz reported that she will be working on the health permit this week. The bathroom cleaning is still an open issue. Paula is still looking for a shopper. Paula will work with Dave Went on a possible option of having food and supplies delivered to the concession stand.
Committee Reports
1. Rules – Gene Ucol will send a clean copy of the local rules to Shawn to post to the website. Gene asked the VPs to send him rule changes during the season as needed.
2. Marketing/Fundraising – See Officer Report
3. Projects – Jim Vinchetti reported that the scoreboards are in. We are waiting on permits. The scoreboards will be installed as weather permits. 
4. Nominating - Nothing to report at this time.
5. Disciplinary - Nothing to report at this time.
New Business

1. Registration Numbers – Jim Vinchetti reported that the numbers are down a bit from last year mostly due to people leaving town. Only a couple of players did not return this year. There are approximately 345 players registered. This will likely go up after the middle school tryout.
2. Waivers –Jim Vinchetti reported that we have waivers from district for 11 players in the majors division. Waivers are also in for board members that will be coaches. Softball will have 12 players per team and will not need a waiver.
3. Upcoming Events – Jim Vinchetti reviewed the upcoming events: Parents Meeting is March 19th at WIS at 6pm, High School Grinder sale is April 28th, Dicks Day is March 24th and 25th, Picture Day is May 5th, Field Day is April 7th.  
4. AAA Tryout – The AAA tryout is March 18th at 5pm at Advanced. Dan Seabra has requested help for the tryout.

Division Reports
· Majors – John Salafia reported the tryouts are done and the schedules are done.

· AA – Phil Goduti reported there are 5 teams. Phil is working on the schedules.

· A – BJ Treese reported that there are 3 teams. 1 confirmed head coach.
· Intermediate/Juniors – Nothing to report at this time.

· TBall – Scott Brown reported there are 6 boys teams and 6 head coaches. There are 21 girls registered and 1 head coach.

· Softball Majors – Brian Pereira reported there are 24 girls. 2 teams have been created. 

· Softball Minors – Scott Philips reported there are enough girls for 1 team. There are 32 girls registered for the Farm division. There will be 4 teams of 8 girls.

On a motion by Gene Ucol 2nd by Dave Friend the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.
